May 9" 2018 Work Session of WCC with BOS Minutes

Present: Bonnie Leveille, Tom Turant, Norm Sims, Jon Baldvins, John Hann, Paul
Hubner.

John Hann opened the meeting for the WCC.
Motion to have John chair the meeting in Gus’s absence. Motion passed.
Motion to have Tom and Norm as regular members for the meeting. Motion passed

The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the timber cut at Musterfield Park with the BOS
as there had been some misunderstandings.

Ben explained that there had been three checks received for the cut; one for the town, one
for the WCC and an additional check for the trees added on the cemetery side of the road.
These trees Ben stated were not part of the original contract according to Hopkinton.

There was a discussion on the responsibility of repair of the fence damaged by the
loggers as they have not responded to letters from the Town. It was agreed that the WCC
will pay for the repair and continue to follow up with Hopkinton.

Ben presented three bids for the repair of the fence. A discussion followed as to if to do
all pressure treated or to have the pickets not be pressure treated. The BOS stated that
the posts and rails would be pressure treated but the pickets would not be pressure
treated. This is how the existing fence is constructed. A motion was made to hire Marc
Leveille to repair the fence in an amount not to exceed $1,000 and the amount to be taken
from the Conservation Fund. John stated that the higher amount be voted as there was
some question that there might be root systems that would require additional work.
Motion passed. Bonnie recused herself from the vote.

A discussion followed on the cleanup of the arca where the fence was damaged. It was
stated that the fence and the cleanup be completed before Memorial Day as there will be

a ceremony in that area. Paul Hubner was asked to do the cleanup. Paul agreed.

Motion to adjourn at 7:01PM.

Submitted by:

Bonnie Leveille, WCC Secreta,




